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NATIONAL TRANSPORTATION SAFETY BOARD 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
VtASHlNGTON, D.C. 20591 

M r .  David D. Thomas 
Acting Administrator 
Federal  Aviation Adminis t ra t ion  
Department of Transportation 
Washington, D. C .  20590 

Dear Mr . Thomas : 

October 9, 1968 

The Board has been made aware of c e r t a i n  d e t a i l s  involving a USAF 
KC-1.35 accident near Castle AFB California,  on July 30, 1968. 
c r a f t  incurred a v e r t i c a l  f i n  separation with evidence of  fa t igue  cracks 
being found on the a f t  left-hand body-to-fin attach f i t t i n g .  

The a i r -  

To t h e  b e s t  of our knowledge, periodic inspections as required by 
your Airworthiness Directive 66-16-1, although no t  required by the USAF, 
would not have detected these f a t igue  cracks, due t o  the r a the r  pre- 
mature f a i l u r e .  Although there  a r e  mitigating circumstances resul t ing 
from the  pa r t i cu la r  operational u t i l i z a t i o n  of t h i s  a i r c r a f t ,  presumably 
incurring much higher andmre frequent v e r t i c a l  fin loadings than air- 
c r a f t  i n  our c i v i l  f l e e t ,  it is still  conceivable t h a t  c e r t a i n  a i r c r a f t  
i n  our c i v i l  f l e e t  might encounter greater than normal amounts of 
atmospheric turbulence which could r e s u l t  i n  an ea r ly  onset of fa t igue 
cracking. 

Since there  a re  a subs tan t ia l  number of  B707/720 a i r c r a f t  which 
have not been r e t r o f i t t e d  with t h e  increased strength f i t t i n g s ,  the 
Board reconmends t h a t  t he  Administrator revise  Airworthiness Directive 
66-16-1. t o  require  a t  l e a s t  equivalent inspection times as r e f l ec t ed  by 
Boeing Service Bullet in  2399, Revision 8. The Board fur ther  suggests 
t h a t  consideration be given t o  e-xpediting the  aforementioned r e t r o f i t  
program by requir ing ea r ly  compliance with Boeing Service Bullet in  2422, 
,'Aft Fin Terminal F i t t i n g  and Bulkhead Assembly Replacement." 

O u r  invest igators  have discussed this act ion with F l igh t  Standards 
personnel i n  Washington, cognizant FAA personnel i n  your Western Region., 
and personne'l representing the rnamfacturer. 
i n  your Western Region advised t h a t  they have been contemplating AD 
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M r .  David D. Thomas ( 2 )  

action t o  provide f o r  a more frequent inspection of t h i s  f i t t i n g .  
Notwithstanding the a t t en t ion  which your Western Region staff a re  
giving t o  t h i s ,  we bel ieve tha t  such action should be implemented 
without delay. 
fu r the r  information o r  assistance as  desired. 

Our technical  staff is  available t o  provide you with 

Sincerely yoirrs, 

O r i g i n a l  s i g n e d  by 
Joseph J, O'Connell, ,7rQ 

Joseph J. O'Connell, Jr. 
Chairman 


